RONALD REAGAN

October 20, 1980

Robert E. Poli, President Professional Air Traffic Controllers Organization 444 Capitol Street Washington, D. C.

Dear Mr. Poli:

I have been thoroughly bristed by members of my staff as to the deplorable state of our nation's air traffic control system. They have told me that too few people working unreasonable hours with obsolete equipment has placed the nation's air travellers in unwarranted danger. In an area so clearly related to public safety the Carter administration has failed to act responsibly.

You can rost assured that if I am elected President, I will take whatever steps are necessary to provide our air traffic controllers with the most modern equipment available and to adjust staff levels and work days so that they are commensurate with achieving a maximum degree of public safety.

As in all other areas of the federal government where the President has the power of appointment, I fully intend to appoint highly qualified individuals who can work harmoniously with the Congress and the employees of the government agencies they oversee.

I pledge to you that my administration will work very closely with you to bring about a spirit of cooperation between the President and the dir traffic controllers. Such harmony can and must exist if we are to restore the people's confidence in their government.

Stacoroly.

CARLE CLIERS

Romald Riegan